City of Cambridge
Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting
Tuesday September 17, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm via Zoom. In attendance were Mayor Sherry Tyler,
Commissioners Brad King, Joe Penny, Gayle Wilhelmi, and Gary Osborne. Also in attendance was Mera
Corlett who is a candidate for Metro Council District 18. The minutes from the August meeting and the
budget report were distributed via email prior to the meeting. Sherry asked that we make a correction of
the minutes from July to show that the roads were last resealed by PSI and not Louisville Sealcoat. Gary
made a motion to approve the August minutes. Joe seconded and the motion was passed.

Mera introduced herself and spoke of her goals as being a member of Louisville Metro Council. She’s
been working for a nonprofit for 10 years and would treat the position as a full-time commitment. She
said this was the last time the races to fill a spot on the Council will be partisan. In 2026 they will move
to being non-partisan. She will be hosting a meet-and-greet at Des Pres Park on Friday October 11 from
5-7pm. After some discussions she signed off from the zoom meeting.

Old Business: Sherry sent out 10 reminders about the tax bills being due by 10/1 before a lien is placed
on the property. Eight payments came in so two remain outstanding. Also, she noted that they have
begun pouring concrete at the development on McMahan so that project is progressing.

Sherry reported that Commonwealth Paving was not responding to her inquiries so she got back to
Altsman Coating. They offered a 20% discount for residents who might like to have their driveways
resealed when the streets are done. Their bid was $14,940 but might run higher if the cracking is more
extensive. They don’t do asphalt work, but the said they would clean up the turnaround at Miles and put
thick seal on it so it would last longer. Their planned schedule would be: Odd sides of Cambridge on
Oct. 7, Oct. 8 the even side of Cambridge and odd side of Westfield, Oct. 9 the even side of Westfield
and the odd side of Miles, and Oct. 10 the even side of Miles leaving Friday to do any touch ups or
rescheduling due to the weather. We will proceed with this company. Waste Management needs only
48 hour notice to cancel a trash pickup so we will cancel the Oct. 8 service when we know that the
weather won't require a rescheduling. This will not affect the trash pickup at the condos.

New Business: Sherry reported that Jim Mims was working on a survey, and said that Mrs. Troutwein
on Lowe Rd was told by St. Regis that she would be responsible/liable for a sidewalk if one was put in in
front of her property. That’s why she turned it down at the time, but that is apparently not true. She may
therefore be interested in allowing a sidewalk to be instalied.

There was a recent report of an assault/harassment at Des Pres Park. This happened on 9-5-24 at
6:24pm. Regency Woods neighborhood has hired security to patrol the park.

There are no updates on the sale of the nursing home property.
Gayle has filed to be a write-in candidate for commissioner on the November 5 Election Day.

Sherry will not be able to conduct a meeting on Oct. 15, and Joe will be out of town. If a meeting is
necessary then Gayle will be the moderator.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:47pm. The next meeting will be
October 15, 2024 at 6:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,



